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February Chapter Meeting 

The February meeting will begin at 7pm at the EAA 

hangar on Wednesday, Feb. 16. A Q&A session on 

parachute jumping at WVI begins at 7pm,  fol-

lowed by the business meeting. SEE PAGE 2. Exit 

Hwy 1 at Airport Blvd., go toward hills, turn left after 

3rd stoplight (Hangar Way) onto Aviation Way, pro-

ceed past WVI terminal and Zuniga's restaurant. 

EAA hangar and parking lot is on the left.  

 

NEW ADDITIONS TO OUR LIBRARY! 
Check these out! The MB99s library is located upstairs in the EAA hangar. 

 Laura Barnett, our marvelous librarian, is always available to assist. 

 

For the Love of Flying: The Story of Laurentian Air Services by Danielle Metcalfe-Chenail.   

For the Love of Flying tells the story of Laurentian Air Services and its subsidiaries, Air Scheffer-

ville, Delay River Outfitters and more. Drawing on extensive research and interviews with Lauren-

tian’s owners, pilots and ground crew, author Metcalfe-Chenail explores this innovative com-

pany’s colorful 60-year history from its founding in 1936 with biplanes through the 1990s when it 

operated twin-engine turboprops. Donated by Joanne Nissen, January 2011. 

  

She Flew Bombers: From the Factories to the Bases During World War II by Jeane Slone. This 

historical novel is based entirely on fact. The characters have been fictionalized. She Flew Bomb-

ers is a fascinating account of one woman’s love of flying and her involvement with the Women 

Airforce Service Pilots (WASPs) during World War II. Anyone interested in aviation history, 

women’s history, or the World War II ―war effort‖ will appreciate Slone’s careful research, as well 

as her ability to bring this little-known aspect of US history to life so vividly. Donated by Kay 

Harmon, January 2011. 

  

Flying for Her Country: The American and Soviet Women Military Pilots of World War II  by 

Amy Goodpaster Strebe. Nicole Malachowski writes: ―In reading Flying for Her Country, I was 

humbly reminded of the debt of gratitude I owe to these courageous women pilots….In telling the 

story of these World War II heroes, Amy Goodpaster Strebe skillfully reminds us that women love 

their country too, and some of us choose to show it by wearing our nation’s uniform.‖ Donated by 

Joanne Nissen, January 2011.      
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Chair: Alice Talnack  
Vice-Chair: Donna Crane-Bailey  
Secretary: Mona Kendrick 
Treasurer: Sarah Chauvet 
Past Chair: Michaele Serasio 
Logbook Editor:  Dena Taylor 
Phone: 831-462-5548 
E-Mail: detaylor@cabrillo.edu 
Deadline:  25th of each month for the 
next month’s publication. 
 

 Committee Chairs 
Aerospace Education: 
Carolgene Dierolf 
Alice Talnack 
Air Marking: 
Michaele Serasio  
Scholarship: 
Gabrielle Adelman 
Membership: 
Donna Crane-Bailey 688-9760 
Historian: OPEN 
Librarian: 
Laura Barnett 
Scrapbook: 
Theresa Levandoski-Byers 
Aviation Activities: 
Kryss Crocker 
   <flying4fun2@att.net> 
Legislative: Alice Talnack 
WebMistress: Pam O’Brien  
Public relations coordinator: 
Carolyn Dugger 
Hospitality chair: 
Jody Roberts 
 

Monterey Bay  

Chapter Officers 

The past few months we have asked chapter members 

questions about their flying experiences to update our mem-

bership biographies. We have asked, ―What got you into fly-

ing?‖, ―What did you learn from that flying experience?‖, 

and ―How did you know you could fly?‖  This month, Val-

entine’s month, it seems appropriate to ask, ―What do you 

love about flying?‖ We can all understand this question. It is 

that moment when, after performing all of the details for 

flight, training, maintenance, checklists, communications, 

landings, etc., you at some point breathe and say to yourself 

―I love to fly !‖ Be ready to share your love of flight at our 

next meeting. 

 

As I mentioned at our last meeting, the MB99s volun-

teered to host a panel discussion on parachute activities at 

the WVI airport. This panel is set up for February 16th, our 

regular meeting date, at 7:00 pm in the EAA hangar. We 

have invited other organizations and tenants to attend this 

discussion. 

 

For the convenience of our panelists and guests we 

will reverse the usual agenda, have the panel at 7:00pm and 

our MB99s general business meeting at 8:00pm or when the 

panel discussion concludes. Thanks to Dena Taylor for set-

ting this panel up for all of us. Any questions, feel free to 

call me at 831-332-3549. 

 

―We who fly do so for the love of flying.  We are alive in the 

air with the miracle that lies in our hands and beneath our 

feet.‖  --Cecil Day Lewis 

 

Alice 

Prop Wash 
By Alice Talnack 
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Minutes – MB99s – January 19, 2011 
 

Meeting started at 7:00pm.  Location: Ocean Air Flight Services training & conference room 

Welcome and Introductions   Attendees: Laura Barnett, Theresa Levandoski-Byers, Sarah Chauvet, Geneva 

Cranford, Kryss Crocker, Carolyn Dugger, Kay Harmon, Jeannie Hendrickson, Lori Ledford, Joanne Nissen, 

Michaele Serasio, Alice Talnack.  Guests: Mary Doherty, Erin Hay, Alyse Hendrickson, & Marjorie Bachman, 

who plans to join our chapter.  

 

In Donna Crane-Bailey’s absence, Alice handled the Bio-Question of the month – ―What are your 2011 resolu-

tions?‖ Envelopes were passed around for members to preserve their 2011 resolutions to be reopened in 2012. 

  

Treasurer’s Report –  Sarah reported our current status & will reimburse Michaele for airmarking expenses. 

Secretary’s Report & Correspondences –  Alice reported for Mona Kendrick. No meeting minutes for De-

cember. Board Report(s) –  None   

Reports & Unfinished Business  
WVI Parachuting Update–February 16th 7:00 pm Public Meeting. EAA hangar. Dena Taylor was absent. Al-

ice reported on the upcoming panel and the time change for our next meeting. 

WVI Fly-In & Air Show 2011 - Update.  Alice notified the members that she had resigned as president and 

board member from the 2011 WVI Fly-In & Air Show Board. The MB99s will continue to handle the event’s 

pilot registration.  Board positions are open. Individuals interested in serving on the board can contact Alice for 

information. 

Definition of Quorum &  By-Laws—Donna was absent.  This item will be placed on a future agenda for 

Donna to report. 

New Business  -  Cookies for the Towers to be held on Valentine’s Day, Monday, 2/14/2011. The following 

members volunteered to deliver cookies and our thanks to tower and staff members that assist us throughout 

the year. Sarah – Watsonville Airport staff,  Michaele – Marina Airport staff, Lori – Monterey Tower,  Kay & 

Geneva – Salinas Tower 

45th MB 99s History Update—Our chapter history has not been updated since our 40th anniversary.  Alice will 

send out an email with the current version for all members to review and submit missing information. 

Congratulations were in order for Geneva Cranford for her nomination to the Smithsonian Museum. 

Several members brought copies of the newspaper article.  Donna will submit to International.  Great work by 

Joanne Nissen, Carolyn Dugger and Donna Crane-Bailey on this honor. 

Announcements/Other items –                                                         

Carolyn, Donna, Joanne, Sarah, Theresa, and Alice will attend the Winter Business meeting in Oakland. 

Laura Barnett announced this year’s Human Race to be held on May 7th.  Laura is no longer the coordinator for 

this fundraiser.  If you are interested in handling this fundraiser, contact Laura. 

Mary announced the B17 will be here April 29-May 1, sponsored by the EAA. Volunteers needed. 

Sarah announced the date of the WVI Open House will be Sunday, October 16, 2011 

A tour of the Mather Tracon Center has been arranged for February 5. Email information to follow. 

MB 99s Program –    TECNAM Light Sport Flight Center    

Erin Hay, Director of Sales, gave a power point presentation on their business and available services.  

Afterwards, there was a hangar tour of the flight line.  

  

Meeting adjourned 9:08 pm   

Submitted by Alice Talnack in the absence of Mona Kendrick. 
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FAA Safety Seminars  
 For more info, go to FAASafety.gov 

1) "Flying Beyond Your Comfort Zone" 
Topic: How to plan to fly across the U.S. with the same confidence as flying to Zuniga's at Watsonville for a 

$100 burrito! 

Tuesday, February 8, 2011 at 7:00 PM 

Location: AeroDynamic Aviation Salinas Airport, 70 Mortensen Avenue, Salinas, CA 93905 

Select Number: WP1536173    Description: This fascinating seminar is about the flight planning necessary for 

safely extending your flight comfort zone. In this case all the way across the USA! We will talk about decisions 

pilots have to make pertaining to all factors for traversing plains, mountains and valleys, using the experiences 

from a flight from California to Tennessee and back on a Cessna 182. 

2) "Learn how knowledge of insurance affects the safety of your flight." 
Topic: The presentation will go over some of the basics of insurance that applies to general aviation. 

Tuesday, February 8, 2011 at 7:15 PM 

Location: Wings of History Museum, 12777 Murphy Ave, San Martin, CA 95046 

Select Number: WP1536348    Description: This presentation will focus on practical information about insur-

ance for airplane owners and renters. 

3) "Not Your Father's IFR"   Topic: Satellite Based IFR Navigation in the Digital Age 

Wednesday, February 23, 2011 at 7:30 PM 

Location: WAEC, 60 Aviation Way, Watsonville, CA 95076 

Select Number: WP1536791   Description: This seminar focuses on the complexities of using satellite based 

GPS Navigation while operating under IFR.  We will discuss how this technology works, when you can legally 

use it, how it has evolved with WAAS, the differences among the new WAAS style approaches, and where we 

are going from here. 

Pilot Friends, 

The Santa Rosa 99s are proud to announce our 2011 Second Annual Pilot Proficiency Classes. Some of dates are 

still being worked out, but we have great schedule this year. Most classes will qualify for Wings Credit.  We 

have great sponsors and will have raffle prizes at each class, thanks to Gleim Aviation and BrightLine Bags.      

 I hope you can join us. Visit our website to see the latest info, we are updating it daily. www.santarosa99s.org 

 Our first event will be a free movie, The Legend of Pancho Barnes and the Happy Bottom Riding Club. Thurs-

day, February 10th, 7-9 pm. Location Sonoma County Office of Education, 5340 Skylane Blvd, Santa Rosa, CA 

95403. Fly-ins welcome and a short walk from Transient Parking at either KaiserAir or The Sonoma Jet Center at 

the Charles M. Schulz Sonoma County Airport.   

The Legend of Pancho Barnes and the Happy Bottom Riding Club is a documentary profile of one of the most 

colorful and accomplished female pilots of the early 20th Century. Check out the movie trailer,  and read about 

the award winning documentary film at http://www.legendofpanchobarnes.com 

http://faasafety.gov
http://www.santarosa99s.org
http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=pRTaa7sTOzI&feature=player_embedded
http://www.legendofpanchobarnes.com
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Chapter dues are $15. Make check payable to 

 Monterey Bay 99s and send to 
 Sarah Chauvet , 147 Mesa Verde Dr , Watsonville, CA 95076  

Our local dues run from June 1, 2010 to May 31, 2011  

(If you  don’t see your name below, you haven’t paid this year.) 

Gabrielle Adelman 

Earline Arnold 

Laura Barnett 

Olive Bungard 

Sarah Chauvet 

Donna Crane-Bailey 

Geneva Cranford 

Kryss Crocker 

Carolgene Dierolf 

Anna (Jo) Dieser 

Pam Downing 

Carolyn Dugger 

Maryellen Eisemann 

Ann Goldsmith 

Kay Harmon 

Jeanne Hendrickson 

Ginger Hobbs 

Mona Kendrick 

Nic Kinsman 

Lori Ledford 

Theresa Levandoski-Byers 

Joanne Nissen 

Zoe Dell Nutter  

Pam O’Brien 

Diana Peterson 

Jody Roberts 

Mary Saylor 

Michaele Serasio 

Jill Smith 

Alice Talnack 

Dena Taylor 

Pat York  

Member Activities 

Laura Barnett   commercial to Hawaii 

Kryss Crocker   PRB, HAF 

Erin Hay   Commercial to Hawaii 

Kay Harmon   SOPA flyout to Oceano & SOPA meeting 

Jeanne Hendrickson  Local 

Lori Ledford   KADS, KTUS, O52; inst. flying KMCE 

Theresa Levandoski-Byers Local; whale watching; El Monte 

Joanne Nissen   Debonair getting new engine 

Michaele Serasio  Touch & Go’s, SNS; SNS Airmarking 

Alice Talnack   Whale watching 
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Mailing 
Address 
Goes 
Here 

Monterey Bay Chapter 99s 

c/o Dena Taylor 

728 Olson Rd. 

Soquel CA 95073 

Feb. 24-26, 2011——–—–—Annual Women in Aviation International Conference 

                                                              Reno, NV.  See www.wai.org 

 

Apr 28-May 1, 2011——–— Southwest Spring Section Meeting 

                                                              San Diego, CA.  See ninetynines.net/swssd 

Feb. 16, 2011——–—–—–—MB99s Chapter Meeting 

                                                             7pm, EAA Bldg., WVI, see p. 1 & 2 

 

June 21-24, 2011——–—–—Air Race Classic 

                                                              www.airraceclassic.org 

July 13-17, 2011———–— International Conference, 99s Fly Home 2011 

                                                              Oklahoma City, OK. See ninety-nines.org 


